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From the Principal … 
 

Dear Families 
 

This week seems to have flown by coming off the long weekend! We 
have a few things coming up to finish off an eventful first term of the 
year, so please make sure the following are in your calendar: 
• Harmony Day – Tuesday 21st March is Harmony Day. This is a day 

when Australians recognise and celebrate the great diversity of 
cultures that exist in our magnificent country. In order to honour 
the heritage of all of us, we would like the students to find out a 
little bit about where our ancestors come from. We will start the 
day with a quick prayer service at 9.00am, to which you are all 
invited, and then at 12.45pm students will participate in two 
activities which will hopefully bring to life for them this whole 
concept of diversity and difference in people  

• Ride to School Day - Next Friday 24th March is Ride to School Day. 
This is one way of encouraging our children to be active in our ever-
increasing technological world where children are getting sucked 
into more and more screen time. So, it would be great to get as 
many people as possible to join us at the water tower in Jeffrey 
Street at 8.30am next Friday to enjoy a ride to school. 

 

LUNCH ORDERS 
We have quite a reduction in the amount of lunch orders being placed 
each week. Due to this, we have agreed with the Elmore Bakery to 
reduce orders to once a week. Beginning next week, lunch orders will 
be available on Thursday only. 
 

ELMORE TRACTOR PULL 
Thanks to those families who volunteered to help out at the Elmore 
Tractor Pull this weekend. It promises to be an exciting community 
event - I look forward to hearing all about it. 
 

GOOD FRIDAY APPEAL 
Just a further reminder that Rhonda from the local Lion’s Club is 
looking for families to support them with the Good Friday Appeal, 
which as we all know is an incredible fundraiser for the Royal 
Children’s Hospital. If you would like to help out, and get the kids 
involved, please give Rhonda a call or send her a message on 0419 
322 932 
 

JUNIOR PLAYGROUND SHADE SAIL POLES 
Do I have any takers on the shade sail poles in the junior playground? 
We are putting in a permanent shade structure over this area, so if 
someone wants to come and cut these poles down and keep them 
then you are most welcome to them. 

COMING UP AT OLSH… 
MARCH 2023  
Fri 17th NAPLAN 
Mon 18th NAPLAN 
Tue 21st  Harmony Day 
Tue 21st  Harmony Day Prayer Service – 9am 
Wed 22nd Elmore Foodshare Visit (Gr 5/6) 
Fri 24th  National Ride to School Day 
Fri 24th  Sandhurst Switches Off 
Tue 28th OLSH Outdoor Lenten Mass – 12pm 
Wed 29th  PSG Meetings  
Wed 29th CMC Open Day – 4.30pm – 7pm 
Wed 29th CMC Yr 7 Enrolments Open 
Fri 31st  Werribee Zoo Excursion 
  
APRIL 2023  
Sun 2nd Palm Sunday 
Wed 5th  Cluster Cross Country 
Wed 5th Elmore Field Days AGM – 7.30pm 
Thur 6th  Easter Prayer Service – 2.00pm 
Thur 6th   Last Day Term 2 – 2.30pm dismissal 
Fri 7th  Good Friday 
Sun 9th Easter Sunday 
Mon 24th  First Day Term 2 (Staff) 
Mon 24th  Pupil Free Day – Curriculum Day 
Tue 25th  ANZAC Day Public Holiday 
Wed 26th  First Day Term 2 (Students) 
  
MAY 2023  
Mon 1st – Fri 5th  Catholic Education Week 
Mon 1st  Student Leadership Conference  
Tue 2nd CMC Additional Needs Parent Session 
Fri 12th  Pupil Free Day – Staff PD 
Fri 12th CMC Year 7 Enrolments Close 
Wed 17th  Foundation 2024 Open Morning 

http://www.olshelmore.catholic.edu.au/
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WERRIBEE ZOO VISIT 
As part of our science, and because it is apparently awesome, we have planned a whole school excursion to the Werribee Zoo on 
Friday 31st March. We will be leaving from school, by bus at 8.00am and returning at 5.00pm. A permission slip will be sent out 
tomorrow for you to respond to, thanks. 
 
PUPIL FREE DAYS - TERM 2 
Just some early notice about two pupil free days we have coming up next term. Please put these into your calendars. 

• Monday 24th April - The first day of Term 2 and the day before Anzac Day. Staff will be participating in a curriculum day 
• Friday 12th May - Our staff will be participating in an Auslan Conference in Bendigo 

 
CRAIG ON LEAVE 
Also, I will be taking some long service leave in the last week of this school term. Matt Mann is going to be onsite for the week in 
my absence.  

 

Have a great week everyone!  
Craig Simpson (Principal) 
 
 

Congratulations to Reece, Frankie, Chevi & Regan for being named our Learners of the Week! 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  

TERM 1 PSG MEETINGS  
Term 1 PSG Meetings will be held on Wednesday 29th March. All parents for children involved have been 
contacted to confirm their scheduled time. A note has also been sent home last week with this 
information. - Janette Colbert (Leader of Learning Diversity)  
 
 

 
 
 
 



 

PRAYER’S FOR LAXMI 
In response to the Caritas’ story about Laxmi in the First week of Lent, some of our Junior students took some 
time to write their own prayers for her.  

 
Jesus,  
I pray for Laxmi to get better food because she only has rice.  
Amen (Jimmy)  

Jesus,  
I pray for Laxmi to get more food and more water and better houses 

and clean water.  
Amen (Lakota) 

Jesus,  
I pray for Laxmi to get more water and food and better houses.  
Amen (Roy) 

Jesus, 
I pray that Laxmi can have better food for family so they can grow a 

better life.  
Amen (Hunter) 

Jesus,  
I pray for Laxmi to have a better house.  
Amen (Lola) 

Jesus,  
I pray for Laxmi for more supplies to make more taps.  

Amen (Reece) 
 
PRAYER PACKS 
A reminder to parents to please set up their prayer packs (sent home in Week 4) at 
home and send through a photo or two via the Seesaw app.  
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

Donations due by Tue 21st March Last Day TOMORROW 



 

 
 

THIRD WEEK OF LENT   
(Week beginning Monday 13th March) 

 

We are now in the third week of Lent with the Project Compassion story of 
Priscilla, who lives in the Hwange district in Zimbabwe with her husband, 

Charles, and two of their grandchildren. Climate change continues to bring 
unprecedented challenges for people living in the most vulnerable and remote 

communities in Zimbabwe. 
During times of intense drought and food shortages, Priscilla had to commute to 

the town centre and wait in long queues to collect food. 
With the support of Caritas Hwange, Priscilla learnt conservation farming skills to 
grow drought-resistant crops and started poultry farming to support her family 
during the current food crisis. Priscilla was able to produce a bumper harvest in 
her first year of practising in conservation farming. Priscilla also used the funds 
from her harvest to start poultry farming, which enabled her to sell eggs to pay 
for her grandchildren’s school fees, books and stationery. The poultry farming 

provides a safety net for Priscilla and her family during times of hardship, like the 
current drought. 

 

While the situation in Zimbabwe and across eastern Africa remains dire, the 
work of Caritas Hwange means that Priscilla can learn the techniques, tools and 

resources she needs to build resilience and support her family during this 
current food crisis. 

Watch a short film about Priscilla’s story here. 
Please support Project Compassion: www.caritas.org.au/project-compassion 

Photo: Richard Wainwright/Caritas 
Australia 
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